
The Opening of Kutaisi Bypass Road 

on the E60 East-West Highway 

 

 On Noveber 19, 2014, a ceremony was held near Kutaisi to commemorate the opening 

of the 32 km section of Kutaisi Bypass Road on the E60 East-West Highway.  

 After the addresses of Prime Minister Mr. Irakli Garibashvili, Minister of Regional 

Development and Infrastructure Mr. Davit Shavliashvili, Ambassador of Japan Mr. Toshio 

Kaitani and others, cars and bikes paraded on the newly opened road. 

 For the construction of the Bypass Road, the Government of Japan provided credit to 

the Government of Georgia through JICA. The construction was implemented by 

Japanese companies PADECO Co., Ltd., Takenaka Civil Engineering & Construction 

Co., Ltd. and Italian company Todini. 

 

 

 


